ATTACHMENT #2

DATE: March 30, 2010
MEMORANDUM TO: Public Files

SUBJECT: Telephone Conversation
Dates: March 25 and 29, 2010
Docket No.: P-13123-000
Company: Eagle Crest Energy Company (Eagle Crest)

Project: Eagle Mountain Pumped Storage Project

Summary

On March 25, 2010, Kim Nguyen and Ken Hodge (the Louis Berger
Group), the FERC staff had a telephone conversation with Ms. Ginger Gillin of
GEI Consultants (engineering consultant for Eagle Crest) to clarify the average
annual generation and average annual pumping energy filed with the license
application on June 23, 2009.

Ms. Gillin called back on March 29, 2010 to confirm that the average
annual generation is 4,308 gigawatt-hours (GWh) while the pumping energy
should be 5,744 GWh, not 3,500 GWh as stated in the license application.



